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SMC Names Buildings

An assemblage of SMC's 1000 plus

students in addition to facult)', the

Board of Trustees, Committee of 100,

and special out-of-town guests gathered

Feb. 6 in the College gymnasium for

a special Plaque Presentation Cere-

mony. This was the occasion for the

official naming of three buildings in

tribute to individuals especially asso-

ciated with the College through its

early years and during its transitional

period from junior college to senior

status.

The new Sl.3''0,000 women's resi-

dence hall was named for James and

Grace Thatcher whose estate became

the basic college campus and their

home became the original women's

residence hall.

Grace Thatcher, now widowed and

94 years old, is ill and was not able to

attend the ceremony. Her son Jason,

also of Chattanooga, in responding to

the tribute for her, said, "It is indeed

an honor for the entire Thatcher

family for the Board of Trustees to

see fit to name this building Thatcher

Hall."

The plaque for Talge Hall, (the

men's new million-dollar residence)

reads, "Named for lohn H. Talge

whose generositj' spurred the early

growth of the College." President

Schneider, in paying tribute to this

nun. told how Mr. Talge. owner of

the Talge Mahogany Company in

Indianapolis, was known for his gen-

erous gifts during the early days of

the College. He donated all the furni-

ture, flooring and bathroom fixtures for

the first constructed women's dormitory

and all the furnishings for the first

men's residence hall. He also supplied

Si, 300 for laundry equipment, helped

purchase a piece of land, and supplied

part of the kitchen equipment, plus

other donations. His interest in the

growth and development of the school

gre.uly helped in its future success.

The plaque to be mounted on SMC's

new administration building reads:

"Named for Kenneth A. Wright

whose presidency of the College from

1943 to 1955 was marked by a dedi-

cation to Christian education; by the

achievement of faculty and academic

excellence; and by attainment of senior

status with full accreditation for the

college.
"

Many of the major buildings on the

Jason Thatcher, Mrs.

Kenne+h A. Wright and
Former President Kenneth
A. Wriqht listen to Elder

Walter Wright deliver

Pres. Wright's response to

Mr. Charles Fleming's

tribute.

Upper level of the campus were built

during Elder Wright's term at SMC.
Through an expansion of a remark-

able work-study plan under his leader-

ship, SMC lifted itself from rather

modest circumstances to a multi-million

dollar institution that could ser\'e as a

valuable example to scores of private

colleges struggling to survive.

When Elder Wright became presi-

dent of Southern Junior College (as

it was known then) there were only

120 college students, three frame build-

ings on the hill, and one Ph.D. For

twelve years Elder Wright labored for

this school. During this time it became

a senior college and secured accredita-

tion on the first request.

Present for the occasion were three

of the Wright's children: Mrs. June

Frame, '44, of San Juan, Puerto Rico

—

where her husband is a corporation

attorney; Elder Walter Wright, '54, of

Loma Linda, Calif., Bible teacher at

Loma Linda Academy; Kenneth Wright

of Glendale, Calif., now a law student.

Unable to be present was Elder Burton

Wright, '51, missionary at Malamulo,

Malawi, Africa.
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Those Who Walked These Halls
1938

Doris Davis Albock has returned to

Faith for Today to serve as secretary

to Elder Fagal. She first worked for

Faith for Today from 1953-=i7. Her

husband, Elmer, has been employed by

General Motors for 23 years.

1939

To quote Mar^carete Seilaz Peterson,

"After leaving SMC with many

cherished memories and friendships

years ago, I finished at Andrews Univer-

sity and then taught at Battle Creek

Academy, later doing literary work at

PUC. I now live near Corvallis, Ore.,

where my husband, also an Andrews

graduate owns a printing business. We
have two daughters, Bev, a sophomore

religion major at WWC, and Glenda,

a junior at Laurelwood Academy. Tell

friends to look us up when in the

beautiful state of Oregon."

1949

Jimmie Lou Brackett writes that she

started back to college this past summer

working on a major in elementary

education. She is teaching 6th grade and

enjoys it more than high school teach-

ing. She, T. L., '51, and daughter,

Stephanie, live in Pascagoula. Miss.

Earl M. Clough, principal of the

Ardmore, Okla., Junior Academy, took

his students 185 miles to Broken Bow,

Okla., to pass out gift Bible cards and

although they were too far to follow

up with the guide sheets they were able

to place 50 Bibles.

1952

Don B. Martin who has served in

the Alabama-Mississippi Conference for

the past six and one half years and be-

fore that in the Florida Conference

for nine and one half years is now
pastor of the Lubbock, Tex., church.

Don and his wife, Geraldine, have

four children.

The following are excerpts from a

letter from Charles Harris: "We have

been here in Southeast Asia for five

years and have enjoyed our work very

much. The year 1968 was quite a year

and we are not sure what 1969 will

bring.

"I am business manager of the Mis-

sion Hospital and also treasurer of the

Vietnam Mission, and just recently was

asked to be temporary pastor of the

Chinese church. I have just returned

from visiting the Chinese eider, and he

says one of the members is near death

and that I should prepare a funeral ser-

mon. I did not study for the ministry

but will have to officiate anyway.

"The Chinese church is in the

Cholon area of Saigon, which was

hardest hit during the 1968 offensives.

Many city blocks were destroyed not

far from our church but no church

member lost his life or home. We can-

not say the same for the Vietnamese.

"We live about 5 miles from this

area, but we were not hit that hard.

However, heavy fighting took place

just one block from our house."

The Harris' oldest child, Charles,

is in the 8th grade so will have to go

to Singapore to school next year. Caro-

lyn is in the 5th grade.

1953

Harold, '58 and Marjorie Connell

Johnson, '53, of Tajrish, Iran, visited

several places of Biblical interest dur-

ing their vacation. Among the places

were the tombs of Queen Esther and

Mordecai at Hamadan and the tradi-

tional site of Daniel's tomb at Shoosh.

The latter tomb is covered by a small

mosque with a court and garden around

it.

1957

Paul Kilgore was a recent visitor on

campus. Paul and Joan are the parents

of Dixie, 11, Reggie, 5, and Penny,

3 years old. They live in Keene, Texas,

as Paul is the Educational Supermten-

dent of the Texas Conference.

1958

The Vinson Bushnells, '58, and Don
Halls, '61, drove to Seattle, Wash.,

to spend New Years with the Paul

Aliens, '58. Vinson and Don teach at

WWC and Paul is a physician in

Seattle.

1959

Fernando Cardona since leaving SMC
has spent four years as principal of

the academy in Puerto Rico, another

four years as head of the Chemistry

Department and also teaching physics

and math at Institute Colombo Vene-

zolano. He is now departmental secre-

tary of the West Venezuela Mission,

which means he is a secretary of the

following departments: Education,

M.V., Sabbath School, Lay Activities,

etc.

Norman Peek, Ph.D., has been nom-

inated as president elect of the Chat-

tanooga Section of the American

Chemical Society for 1969. Norman

has been the secretary-treasurer during

1968.

Kenneth and Ann Cunningham

Burke, '60, are in Tallahassee, Fla.,

while Kenny studies at Florida State

University. During his first lab period,

a lab rat grabbed his right forefinger

and refused to let go until one of

Kenny's classmates choked it and pried

its mouth open. It meant weeks of

working and studying with a mutilated

finder.

i960

Charles Myers, who has taught in

the public school system of Georgia

for several years, is now teaching in

Jefferson Academy in Texas. The

Myers have two children, Chucky and

Denise.

196!

Julius M. Garner, M.D., has joined

the Florida Sanitarium and Hospital

Medical Staff in the emergency depart-

ment. Julius completed two years of

service with the U.S. Navy, stationed

in Mayport, Fla.

Donald E. Hall, Ph.D., assistant pro-

fessor of physics at WWC has received

a $2000 National Science Foundation

grant for academic year extension of

research in Plasma Astrophysics done

at the University of Maryland last

summer.

1962

Carol Ann Meyer Marlow, husband,

Paul, and two children, Susie and

Dougie, live in Salmon, Idaho where

Panl is nastor of the church. Carol Ann
writes, "We came here in the cab of the

conference van: the truck driver, the

four of us, and Gigi, our thorough-

bred German Shepherd. Since then

we've added nine pups, eight cats,

and five strays that wandered in. One

gorgeous tom cat that adopted us

brought $1 at the Harvest Ingathering

auction, and we hope nine bright-eyed

children find a furry G.S. pup in their

Christmas stockings."

David W. and Marilyn Garrison

Parker, both of '62, reside in Keene,

Texas. David is teaching chemistry at

Southwestern Union College. They have

two children, Kenneth, 4, and Dawn, 2.

1963

Jean Schmidt Kingry is working for

the Ford Motor Co., in the Dearborn

Iron Foundry. Her specific duties in-

volve paper work for workmen's com-

pensation, insurance and retirement.

Sue Ann Boynton Servoss, M.D., is

doing residency in public health at the

San Bernadino County Public Health

Department and LLU.



Alumni Bulletin

1965

Suzanne Boyer and husband, Don,

have recently moved to Plains, Ga.

They hope to be of help to the Amcri-

cus church, one of our new dark county

churches.

Larry L. Leas, who has been with

the White Coats at Walter Reed

Hospital, working in the office of the

comptroller, has just finished his stint

with the army and plans to attend

LLU to work on an M.A. in anthro-

pology with community development

and planning as the center of interest.

D. Wayne McNutt is Bible teacher

at Mt. Pisgah Academy. He and his

wife, Debbie, have two children.

1966

Since receiving her M.S. in physics

in December, Marilyn Crooker is now
doing computer programming in the

field of physics at the Redstone Arsenal

in Huntsville, Ala. She writes. "The

research here is involved with the

flights to the moon, which I find very

fascinating."

Kenneth Alan Kirkham is stationed

in Vietnam with an army evacuation

hospital.

LuWana Lyle Kumuaiai and her

husband, Jonah, live in Takoma Park.

They recently made a trip to Hawaii

to visit his people.

Richard L. and Linda Stefanson

McKee, '65 received a gift of silver-

ware for Richard's having the highest

district sales in the Southern Union. He
is one of the associate publishing secre-

taries of the Carolina Conference. His

district had sales of over $125,000 for

the year.

Betty Jeanne Walker is in Bangkok,

Thailand, teaching the children of

missionaries. She will be home in 1970.

1967

Tom McFarland is still with the

White Coats working in social service,

and Ina teaches church school in the

Washington, DC. area. During their

spare time they work with the civilian

chaplain in the servicemen's center.

1968

lacinto Cobos is teaching Spanish

and history at 'Valley Grande Academy

in Texas.

Lynda Maxey Trawick has joined

her husband. Specialist Fourth Class

Donald Trawick, in Panama City.

Lynda has pediatrics duty at the U.S.

Air Force Service Hospital there, and

Donald is with the U.S. Army Dis-

pensary in Balboa, Panama.

Walls Rise for Broom Shop

The walls are up, tind soon the roof

sponsored by SMC's Committee of 100.

go on the new Coll ege Br Shop,

BIRTHS

Nanie Anne, born May 7, to Doug-

las A., '65 and Grace 'Vigil Walker, in

Keene, Texas. This is Doug's fourth

year teaching at Chisholm Trail Acad-

emy and Grace is secretary to the dean

of students at Southwestern Union

College.

Timothy Joseph, born July 22. to

Joe, '68, and Mary Helen Bagdon

Hodges, in Cleveland, Tenn Joe is

teaching in the Cumberland Heights

Church School in Coalmont, Tenn.

Angela Faye, born Nov. 5, to Steve

and Alice Fowler Willsey, '62, in

Georgetown, Guyana. This is their sec-

ond child, Amy is now 2.

Timothy Scott, born Nov. 24, to

Lanier, '64, and Becky Watson, in

Columbus, Ohio. The Watsons have

two other children, Chucky 4 and

Mike 3. Lanier is principal of the

church school and teaches grades 6, 7

and 8.

Rebecca Denise, born Dec. 16, to

William, '68, and Sharon Webb, in

Jacksonville, Fla. Bill is the assistant

pastor of the Jacksonville Church and

is enjoying serving in the Florida

Conference.

Pamela Kay, born Feb. 16, to Robert

S., '67, and Jane Allen, in Cleveland.

Tenn. Bob is teaching 7th grade

English in Cleveland.

Shelley Mae, born Jan. 13, to Charles

and Mary Lou Lundquist Evers, '60, in

Orlando, Fla. The Evers have a son,

Charles W., Ill, who is 4 years old.

Donald Cameron, born Dec. 21, to

Dr. Donald A., '64 and Mary Ann
Bogovich Swayze, in St. Louis, Mo.

Carol Suzanne, horn Feb. ''. to Ron-

ald L. and Carol Ann Smith Noyes, '63,

in Phoenix. Ariz.

Jane Michele, born Dec. 3, to Craig

S , '51, and Reba Parrish, in Cleveland,

Tenn.

MARRIED

Donna Mae Mills, '68, and Levin

Gail Long, Dec. 22, in Memphis, Tenn.

They are living in Collegedale as Gail

is a student at SMC and Donna is

secretary to Mr. Merchant, the college

treasurer.

DEATHS

PVT. MICHAEL OLIVER ANTHES

Pvt. Michael Oliver Anthes, '67, of

the U.S. Army at Ft. Sam Houston,

Texas, died there following a short ill-

ness. He was 23. He is survived by his

wife. Karen Maples Anthes. He w-as

buried with full military honors in

Collegedale Memorial Park.

MRS. EDNA MAE TRAMMELL DUFF

Mrs. Edna Mae Trammell DufT, '29,

was born Oct. 19, 1903, in Alpharetta,

Ga., and passed to her rest Oct. 19,

196S, in Atlanta, Ga. Much of her

life was spent as a church school

teacher. She was teaching in Douglas-

ville, Ga., at the time of her death

She is survived by her husband, Harr

Duff.
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SMC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
Treasurer

The alumni officers and the admin-

istration of the College wish to thank

the alumni for their wonderful support

of the building program, especially the

new Library Fund project at Southern

Missionary College.

Total alumni giving for various

projects on the campus reached

$13,238.12 during the calendar year

1968. This does not include pledges.

This figure represents 6% of the

total alumni and a per capita giving of

$96.62 for the members who have

donated. The average gift for all the

alumni now stands at $6.16.

s Report

It was voted at the regular annual

meeting that each member do his best

to give a minimum of $5 a year. If you

have not availed yourself of this oppor-

tunity, your Alumni Association re-

quests that you be active in this partic-

ular campaign to build the new

$625,000 library on the SMC campus.

The alumni members of the Ambas-

sador Club, the Honor Club and the

Committee of 100 are listed below.

Others than those listed in these three

categories are listed as donors to the

Library Fund project.

THOSE WHO CONTRIBUTED SINCE THE LAST PUBLISHED LIST ARE
AS FOLLOWS:

Frances Andrews, '49

Benton Basham, '66

Audrey K. Beale, '63

James J. Booth, '68

Manuel M. Carballal, '49

Curtis Carlson, '68

Robert Chism, '49

Roy W. Crawford, '53

Joseph S. Cruise, M,D., '36

Peter Doncsky. '')2

John T. Durichek, '58

Ila Mae Fristad, '63

Carol Gelsinger, '67

Lola Genton, '54

lerry and Laura Gladson, '65

Hilde Hasel, '66

Malone Hendry, '51

Joseph H. Hodges, '68

Irma Osteen Horning, '38

William Hust, '53

Janice Jackson, '66

James Joiner, '5 3

Aubrey Liles, '52

Donna Mills Long, '68

J, C McElroy. Jr., '60

Lois McKee, '43

Paul McMillan, '51

Donald K. Maples. '66

Mary E. Mashburn. '32

Margarita Merriman, '46

Lorabel P. Midkiff, '41

P. J. Moore, M,D., '.39

David Moulton. '65

David and Gayly Mullinax, '64

Earl Oxberger, '61

Margarete Seiiaz Peterson, '39

Louis Ed. Phillips, '65

Lester C Rilea, '55

Lynne Riley, '68

John E. Robinson, '68

Ronald E, Rodgers, '57

R. H. Shepard, '55

Carol Whidden Smith,

M,D., '54

Joseph Grady Smoot, '55

Layton Sutton, M.D., '52

William Taylor

Richard Terrell, '64

Sara Brown Torres, '61

Esther Tyler, '60

Fred Veltman, '51

R. H. 'Walden, '57

Leia Whart..n, '63

Skip and Carole 'Williams

James and Linda 'Wolcott, '64

Kingsky 'Whitsett, '64

67

AMBASSADOR CLUB—$50
John Baker, '61

Wallace Blair, '53

Mary R. Cowdrick, '38

Don and Sylvia Crook, '53,

Warren G. Hammond, '51

Ruth G. Higgins, '53

Chauncey Laubach, '51

Gladys Lawless, '66

Nell Henderson Maddox
Donna Mobley, '65

Arthur Richert, '65

68 Bruce Ringer, '53

Jean Wingate Schill, '25

Elouise Wynn Smith, '44

Lester A. Smith, '51

Juanita Sparks, '54

Brooke Summerour, M.D.
Smuts Van Rooyen, '64

Larry Walter Williams, '65

B A. Wood. '24

I, Mabel Wood, '20

Walter Wright, '54

Lewis W. Wynn, '53

HONOR CLUB—$100 OR MORE
Calvin Acuflf, M.D., '51

Bernice Baker, '54

W R. Barger
Douglas Bennett, '51

Willard Clapp, '66

Herbert E Coolidge, '65

Elizabeth Cowdrick, '23

Doris C. Crandell, '65

John F. Duge, M.D., '31

Mary Elam, '51

Dale Fisher, '51

John W. Fowler, '64

Forrest L. Fuller, M.D., '50

George N. Fuller, '25

J. M. Garner, M.D., '61

John Goodbrad, '38

"Donald E, Hall, '61

J. T, Hall. '34

David Henriksen. M.D., '51

Harry HuLsey, '5 3

Gordon and Irma Hyde, '66

Harold and Marjorie
Johnson, '53

Mary Gartley Kott, '31

Carolyn Luce, '60

Robert McCurdy, '63

Harold Messinger, M.D., '57

Herman Ray, '51

Thyra Bowen Sloan, '42

Carl Smith, '42

Kenneth Spears, '66

Elmyra Conger Stover, '54

Grady Brooke Summerour, 08
Robert Swofford, '48

Drew Turlington, '51

Don West, '49

COMMITTEE OF 100—ALUMNI WHO GAVE A
TOTAL OF $5,925 IN 1968

Andrew Chastain, '49

Chalmer Chastain, M D., '44

Joseph Cruise, M.D., '36

A N. Hall, '35

William J. Hulsey, '55

H. C McClure. M.D ,

Ellsworth McKee, '54

James Ray McKinney,
M.D ,

'55

30 Milton D. Norrell, M.D,, '-12

John Pifer, O.D., '55

Wayne Rimmer, DO., '5 3

Louis C Waller, M.D., 39

College Builds

New Structures

President W. M. Schneider and College
Manager Charles Fleming look over li-

brary plans and site.

Two main buildings are now under

construction on the SMC campus. As

the alumni know, the new library

structure is under way, and Mr. Francis

Costerisan, plant engineer, reports some

progress in spite of the bad weather

over the last few weeks.

The foundation walls are done, and

it is hoped that construction on the

upper walls will be started shortly.

The library, which will cost $625,000,

will be two stories above the basement

with the necessary reference rooms,

reading rooms and offices for a library

for more than 1500 college students.

Of the total cost of $625,000, ap-

proximately $175,000 has been

received in cash to date with the

alumni, faculty, constituents, students,

businessmen in the area, and founda-

tions supporting the drive.

Also under construction is the new

college broom shop. (See picture on

page 3).
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Wallace Blair, '53

Glenn McColpIn, *57

Doris Crandell, '65

Helen Sauls. '63

Ellsworth McKee, '54

Sylvia Crook. '68
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Vice President

Secretary

Assistant Secretary
Treasurer

Publicity Secretary
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Largest Class Graduates
133 Four-Year and
30 Two-Year Grads

(Photo by f-urtis ("arhnn i

President W. M. Schneider presents diploma to Steven Wayne Thompson and

congratulates him at commencement ceremonies.

SMC Alumni Get Together

At West Coast PR Meeting
A group of Southern Missionary Col-

lege graduates and former students in

attendance at the Public Relations

Quadrennial Council at Pine Springs,

Calif., got together for lunch and to

have their picture made.

A large number of former students

and graduates are serving in the public

relations field across the North Ameri-

can Division, and they who were in at-

tendance at SMC, are listed as follows:

Hugh V. Leggett, '52, Charlotte,

N.C., public relations and ministerial

secretary, Carolina Conference; Clyde

O. Franz, '32, Washington, D.C., as-

sociate secretary. General Conference;

Lois Mae Franz, '34, Washington,

D.C., secretary to E. W. Tarr, secretary,

public relations department. General

Conference; Alfred C. McClure, '54,

AtLinta, Ga., public relations and

stewardship secretary, Georgia-Cumber-

land Conference; W. E. Kuester, '29,

Oshawa, Ontario, Canada, public rela-

tions, radio-television, Sabbath school,

and lay activities secretary, Canadian

Union Conference; D. W. Bradley,

Orlando, Fla., public relations director,

Florida Sanitarium and Hospital; Jack

Martz, '53, Trenton, N.J., lay activi-

ties. Sabbath school, public relations

secretary. New Jersey Conference; John

M. Howard, '56, Oshawa, Ontario,

Canada, public relations, lay activities,

radio and television, and Sabbath

school secretary, Ontario-Quebec Con-

ference; Ralph S. Watts, '24, Takoma

Park, Md., vice-president, General

Conference; J. N. Morgan, '49, Dallas,

Texas, public relations and medical

secretary. Southwestern Union Confer-

ence; f. M. Ashlock, '50, Portland,

Oregon, public relations and Sabbath

school secretary. Northern Pacific Un-

ion Conference.

The senior class this year was the

largest on record with 133 four-year

graduates and 30 two-year graduates.

Since SMC was raised from junior

college to senior college level, 1621

four-year seniors have completed their

work. The first four-year class was in

1946, with 6 graduates.

The first junior college graduates

were in 1920 with 2 graduating. This

year there were 30, which was the next

to largest number of junior college

graduates, being surpassed only by the

class of 1938 when there were 32 jun-

ior college graduates. The total num-

ber of two-year graduates is 690,

Speakers for commencement week-

end. May 30-June 1, were Dr. J. W.
Cassell. Jr., academic dean at PUC and

former SMC academic dean, who spoke

at the Friday night consecration service;

Elder Robert Pierson, general confer-

ence president, and whose alma mater

is SMC, delivered the baccalaureate

sermon, titled, "Greater Horizons";

Elder Kenneth H. Wood, editor of the

Review and Herald, gave the com-

mencement address Sunday morning;

Carl Miller, associate professor of

nursing at SMC, now on leave at Bos-

ton University obtaining his doctorate,

was speaker at the senior nurses pin-

ning service on Sabbath afternoon.

The following is a list of the 1969

graduates and their placements for next

fall. We are most happy to welcome

these new- graduates into membership

in the SMC Alumni Association:

FOUR-YEAR GRADUATES
Vir^ini.i Holmes Anderson

—

Connie Rhea Arnold

—

Jan Karl Artrcss—summer school at Middle
Tennessee State University

Carolyn Martin Barringham—

-

Genevieve Brannan Bata

—

Rudolph Andrew Bata, Jr.—Emor>' Univer-

sity, law school

David Bruce Beardsley—asst. business man-
ager. San Pasqual Academy

Joyanne Berkey—nurse, Florida Sanitarium

(Continued on pa^e 5)
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